
CITY OF SHEBOYGAN 

RESOLUTION 5-24-25 

 

BY ALDERPERSONS MITCHELL AND PERRELLA. 

 

MAY 6, 2024. 

 

 A RESOLUTION discontinuing collection efforts for historical warrant fees. 

 

 WHEREAS, on June 19, 2023, Common Council adopted Gen. Ord. No. 9-23-24 deleting 

certain fees from the City Municipal Code; and 

 

 WHEREAS, this change removed a $25 fee associated with warrant pickups for other law 

enforcement jurisdictions due to the significant process burden that it created; and 

 

WHEREAS, the staff time of attempting to collect these warrant fees due to lack of historical 

information would not be the best utilization of resources and time; and 

 

 WHEREAS, the fee has often been outstanding for many years and would be deemed 

uncollectible in accounting best practices; and 

  

 WHEREAS, the warrant fee receivables are not included in the City’s financial statements. 

 

 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED: That the Common Council directs the Finance 

Department to discontinue collection efforts for warrant fees. 

 

 BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED: That the warrant fees in the attached document are 

considered uncollectible and are written off.  

 

 

 

 

 

PASSED AND ADOPTED BY THE CITY OF SHEBOYGAN COMMON COUNCIL 

_______________________________. 

 

 

Presiding Officer     Attest 

 

 

_______________________________   _______________________________ 

Ryan Sorenson, Mayor, City of    Meredith DeBruin, City Clerk, City of 

Sheboygan      Sheboygan 


